
Church Meetings 
 

Monthly Meetings 

Church Council will not meet in April. 

Christ UMC Sisters in Loss will meet 
Wed., April 9th.  For details call Cris @ 
(765) 404-0801 

Finance Committee will meet Tues., April 
8th at 6pm in the Pastors’ Study. 

Foster Friends will meet Mon., April 21st  
at 10am in the Pastors’ Study. 

Lay Leadership will meet Tues. April 8th 
at 7:15pm in the Pastors’ Study. 

Martha Circle will meet Tues.,  April 15th 
at 2pm in the Pastors’ Study. 

Staff Parish will meet Tues., April 22nd at 
6:30pm in the Pastors’ Study. 

Trustees will meet  Mon., April 7th at 6pm 
in the Pastors’ Study. 

Worship Planning will meet Tues., April 
1st at 7:30pm via Zoom. 

 

Weekly Meetings 

Brianna’s Hope  
Mondays at 5:45pm for Dinner 
Support & Recovery Mtg. at 6:30pm 

HeBrews Men’s Fellowship 
Fridays at 8am in the Pastors’ Study. 

Women of Faith Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 10:00am in the Pastors’ 
Study.   

For a current list of events go to 
www.christumchurch.org/calendar 

 

For information regarding any of 
these meetings call the church 

office 765-474-4313 or email 
info@christumchurch.org 

April Newsletter for Christ UMC 

We will be concentrating on getting bushes trimmed, leaves and debris out 
of the corners, and adding mulch to the flower gardens. 
 

This will be a great way to make sure our building is ready for spring and 
welcoming to all our guests on Easter Sunday. 
 

I will make the plan for the Saturday clean up depending on how many 
volunteers I get. If you are able to join us Saturday, April 12th from 
9am – noon, contact Terra in the church office. 

terra@christumchurch.org or 765-474-4313 

http://www.christumchurch.org/calendar
mailto:terra@christumchurch.org


2 ¦ April 2025  

 

Sunday Morning Schedule 
8:30 am - 9:30 am Traditional Worship Service 

9:45 am - 10:30 am Sunday School 
10:45 am - 11:45 am Informal Worship Service 

 

Clergy Senior Pastor Kurt Freeman, 
Visitation Pastor Bruce Mowery 

& Pastor Emeritus Herb Wingard 
 

Program Staff  Emily Mayer, Jack Dwiggins,  
Carol Yarian, Jake Mayer 

 
Support Staff Hollie Kessler, Terra Bell,  

Vicki Croy, Lisa Mott, Theresa Bell 
 

Early Learning 
Kenzie Jennings and Nikki Sliger 

Early Learning Phone:  765-474-8534 

Holy Spirit, move us to carry  
Christ into our community. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our “Feed the Kids Backpack Ministry” provides 
food for the Kindergartners and First Graders at 

Edgelea Elementary, struggling with food 
insecurity, to take home every week. 

 

This month we will be collecting:   
Canned Chicken, Spaghetti, Spaghetti 
Sauce, Jelly, and Hot Chocolate Mix. 

 
Please note that  

smaller size jars & cans and non glass items 
are easier for the children to carry home. 

April 2 Phyllis Bell, Kim Pulley, Wanda Winstead 
April 3 Cheryl Servies April 4 Nicole Gilmore, Cathy 
Walgamuth April 8 Katelyn Helms, Cathy Hillyer, 
Cindy Pulley April 9 Joan Banning April 12 Karmin 
Crank, Kelly Dickerson April 15 Marie Stalker April 16 
Julie Bushman, Bruce McCormick, Bristol Ziegler April 
17 Jeff Brewer, John Studer April 18 Greg Helms, 
Megan Melton, Donald Stichter April 21 Anna Hall 
April 22 Iris Hurt, Linda Yoki April 23 Kira Willenborg 
April 25 Erica Blanchard April 28 Lillian Helms, Tina 
Storm, Sean Trosper April 29 Karen Wiggins April 30 
Grace Hildenbrand, Brandy Stephenson 

Narthex Repair Update 
 

Serve Pro has completed the 
“Mitigation Phase” and 
Koorsens has repaired the 
Sprinkler Suppression System. 
Serve Pro has begun the Repair/Restoration 
Phase. 
 

Here is where we are on costs: 
Church Mutual Deductible = $25,000 
Initial Koorsen Service Call:  $848.95 
Phase 1 Mitigation: $10,877.72 
Koorsen Repair: $2,267.43 
Soffit Repair:  $570.00 
 

Future Cost:  
Phase 2 Repair/Restore: Serve Pro typically sees 
the Repair/Restore phase being double the cost 
of the Mitigation.  So we are estimating around 
$22,000.  As of March 25th we are still waiting 
quotes for painting, insulation, and drywall. 
 
PM Fundy is our church’s maintenance fund.  
Thank you to everyone who has been giving to 
PM Fundy to help with this expense.  
Every little bit helps, and the Trustee and Finance 
committees thank you. 

Jerry & Patricia Snyder   04/02/1967 
Jim & Connie Henderson   04/03/2010 
Kevin & Rhonda Pendleton   04/08/1989 
Larry & Cathy Clark    04/12/1958 
Bill & Debbie Stieneker   04/23/1988 
Jill & John Studer    04/30/2016 


